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Gifting Opportunity 

    The Revised Common Lectionary, the tool which some  
   churches use as the foundation for worship, provides four  
   scriptural texts each week: an Old Testament reading, a psalm, 
   an epistle, and the Holy gospel reading. Consulting it for New 
   Yearés Day, I found the suggested psalm is #8. It is a psalm once 
   published in high school English anthologies within the poetry 
   section, and one I made my junior classes memorize. As I reread 
   it this week, it struck me as both odd and sad.  
    Ités a bit odd that a major textbook company would include 
the psalm within its pages, and sad that 30 years later, other than the Norton 
Anthology of World Literature, most wouldnét dream of including any scripture 
at all. Ités a bit odd that of everything I made those students memorize, this 
psalm would be part of it; and sad that I didnét make them learn even more 
scriptures among the Shakespeare, Dickinson, Wordsworth, Blake, etc. passages 
that I did assign. It isnét odd that no one grumbled (at least not parents) about 
the assignment back then, and sad that a teacher probably couldnét get away 
with that these days.  
 The psalm is a good place to begin this new year. We have come through 
the season when we worshiped the Christ child and sang about the Star of 
Wonder, and here is a biblical poet doing his own bit of wondering. Heés won-
dering about humankindés place in the universe. We can look to the skies and 
be overwhelmed by the magnificence wrought by Godés hand. We can look at 
all the creatures walking the land and swimming in the waters and be aston-
ished by the variety. But it is people for whom God cares deeply, and it makes 
us wonder. God watches over all his creationåyou, me, and everything. It is up 
to all of us then to care for it as well. No matter what your New Yearés resolu-
tions might be, they usually boil down to improving one thing or another, a 
new and better way of caring for some part of Godés creation. It doesnét matter 
if that area of improvement is yourself, your relationships with others, or paying 
closer attention to what or who is around you. The psalm tells us that God is 
mindful of us all, and we can thank God for that!  

   Wondering in the New Year 

Green Hills Community appreciates the commitment 
and contributions from all of its volunteers. If you would 

like to become a volunteer, please contact  
Natalie Lawson at 650-7121. 

A bequest to Green Hills Community  

ensures the legacy of our aging services 

continue to allow people to age their way.    
 

To discuss how to make a gift in your legacy or estate 
plans, please contact Nita Wilkinson at 937-650-7146  

for a confidential conversation. 

Volunteer Needs:  
 

Ý Monday, January 5th 1:00 ä3:00  Packing up Christmas   

Ý Life Bio recording     

Ý Friendly Visitors 
 

 Spreading the NewsÞThe Inn is always in  

the know with the diligent delivery schedule of  

Inn resident Richard Gundolf.  We honor  

Richard as Volunteer of the Month for his  

dedication to distributing the Bellefontaine  

Examiner, Green Hills Activity Calendars or any  

other flyers of information that need to be shared.   

 Delivering to others is not a new task for Richard.  Born and raised in Rosewood, 

Ohio, he was very active in his church and delivered tapes to members who were not 

able to attend. His life long career as a farmer and highway department snow plow 

driver, Richard found no time to be idle.  He continued his community commitment 

through Grange and Masons organizations.   

 We are grateful for Richardsés energy to  

keep all informed at the Inn.   

Phyllis Rash Inn 1 

Fred Root Apartments 6 

Jean Royer Inn 7 

Adam Buroker Apartments 8 

Wanda Chamberlain Apartments 9 

Jody Miller Apartments 11 

Pat Swanson Homes 11 

Faye Buroker Center 15 

Doris Prater Inn 16 

Helen Ransbottom Inn 21 

Lillian Comer Apartments 23 

Betty Holycross Center 23 

Mary Taylor Apartments 23 

Robert Thompson Center 23 

Hilda Heaberlin Center 24 

Betty Ferryman Center 29 
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Tuesday, January 27th  

Ben Logan Jazz Band  1:30 äFH 

Upcoming Events  
åEDD?;¼Iȵɜɚɚɢɛɖɡɦ ȵɜɛɛɒɐɡɖɜɛ 

Each year, we hold Christmas 
dinners for all to attend. These 
dinners are one of the many 
ways we do things differently 

at Green Hills! 

Book Club now meets  
twice a month!  

 

Beginning in January, the Book Club at Green Hills will be 
meeting twice a month to discuss a different book at 

each session. 
 

The meeting dates and times have also changed but will 
remain in the Chapel in the Community Center. The 

meetings will be at 1:30 p.m. on the second and fourth 
Friday of each month.  

 

The following is a list of dates and books that will be dis-
cussed. 

 Jan. 9 ä æMessengerç by Lois Lowry 
 Jan. 23 ä æSonç by Lois Lowry 
 Feb. 13 ä æGray Mountainç by John Grisham 
 Feb. 27 ä æGone Girlç by Gillian Flynn 

 

To help with the discussion, each person is asked to 
bring five questions with them pertaining to the book 

that was read. 
 

Questions about the book club may be directed to  
Rebecca at 650.7117. 

   January is National Blood Donor Month  
           January has been designated as National Blood Donor Month to encourage  

          donors to give or pledge to give blood.   
           Blood is traditionally in short supply during the winter months due to the holidays,  

          travel schedules, inclement weather and illness. January, in particular, is a difficult month  

          for blood centers to collect blood donations. A reduction in turnout can put our nationés  

          blood inventory at a critical low.  

 Every day in our country, approximately 39,000 units of blood are required in hospitals and emergency 

treatment facilities for patients with cancer and other diseases, for organ transplant recipients, and to help 

save the lives of accident victims. 

 Please consider donating blood this year as part of your New Yearés Resolutions! One Donor can save 

up to three lives! 

Puppy Chow  
Ingredients: 

1 cup of chocolate chips 

1 cup of peanut butter  

1/2 cup of margarine  

7 1/2 cups Rice Chex cereal 

Powdered Sugar 

 

Directions: 

1. Melt the chocolate chips, peanut butter and  

margarine together. 

2. Pour Rice Chex into a double layered brown  

paper bag. Next, pour the melted chocolate  

mixture over the cereal. Fold the top of the bag 

down and shake/stir until all the cereal is coated. 

Allow to cool for 3 minutes.  

3. Sprinkle powdered sugar over the cereal and 

shake well. Add more if needed and re-shake until 

all the cereal is coated in white. 

The gift you don't want to give (or get): The flu  

 The holidays are upon us! The last gift you want to give (and definitely the last one you want to  
receive) this holiday season is the flu. 
 Our friends at the Ohio Department of Health  confirm that the flu is definitely more severe compared 
to past years. However, they assure us that the vaccine remains one of the best ways to protect yourself and 
your loved ones from the flu. The vaccine can prevent most flu strains and can lessen the severity and length 
of symptoms.  
 If you haven't yet gotten a flu shot, please consider doing so as soon as you can, and encourage your 
loved ones to do the same - especially if you regularly come into contact with older adults or children, teens 
and pregnant women. The sooner you get it, the sooner you can be protected. 
 

Other things you can do to reduce your risk of getting the flu include:  
¶ Wash your hands frequently with soap and water. 
¶ Cover your cough with a tissue or cough or sneeze into your elbow. 
¶ Eat a balanced diet and drink plenty of water. 
¶ Get plenty of rest. 
¶ Avoid touching your eyes, nose or mouth. 
¶ If you feel sick, limit your contact with others to prevent spreading the virus.  
¶ Stay away from others who are sick as much as you can. 
¶ If you think you have the flu, contact your doctor right away; early treatment can keep symptoms from 

getting severe and help prevent the spread. 
 

Visit www.flu.ohio.gov for a wealth of information and resources to fight the flu.  
 

http://aging.ohio.gov/news/agingconnection/20141218.asp  


